LOWER NAZARETH TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MINUTES April 25, 2018

The Lower Nazareth Township Board of Supervisors held a special meeting at the Lower Nazareth Municipal Building on Wednesday April 25, 2018. The Chairman called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.

Present were:

James S. Pennington - Chairman Gary Asteak - Solicitor Martin J. Boucher - Vice Chairman Lori A. Stauffer - Manager

Amy L. Templeton - Supervisor Tammi Dravecz - Secretary/Treasurer

Absent were:

Robert S. Kucsan - Supervisor

Lori B. Seese - Zoning Administrator

Supervisor Appointment

Mr. Pennington announced that the only matter the Board would be discussing this evening would be the appointment to the vacancy on the Board of Supervisors.

A motion was made by Mr. Boucher and was seconded by Ms. Templeton to appoint Robert Hoyer to the vacant seat. Mr. Boucher, Ms. Templeton, and Mr. Pennington all voted in favor of the appointment. The motion carried.

Mr. Pennington thanked all the candidates and noted that in the event of a future vacancy the Board would not need to re-interview the current candidates. Mr. Pennington also noted that there is a vacancy on the Planning Commission and two alternate positions available on the Zoning Hearing Board. Interested partied should submit a letter to the Township Manager.

Ms. Stauffer administered the Oath of Office to Mr. Hoyer.

Courtesy of the Floor

There were no comments under Courtesy of the Floor.

Adjournment – The meeting adjourned at 6:32 PM.

Respectfully submitted by,

Tammi Dravecz

Secretary/Treasurer